
 

Tropical Storm Barry Briefing, 10:30 a.m. CDT, Thursday, July 11, 2019 

Prepared by Roger Erickson, NWS, Lake Charles 

Due to the shift to the right of forecast track, the probability of tropical storm force winds and heavy 

rain has decreased in southeast Texas and parts of southwest Louisiana. The probability of tropical 

storm force winds and heavy rains remain high in south central and parts of central Louisiana. 

Due to this recent report from the National Weather Service, Bevil Oaks Emergency Management 
has cancelled the delivery of sand and sandbags as it appears they are not necessary at this time. 

 


